Novembder 19, 1946

Dr. Seymour S. Cohen
Department of Pedlatriocs
Hodical Soncol ’
University of Pennaylvania
Philadelphia, Pas

Dear Seymours

This 1s striotly a call for sny and all help that you
can give us, Ve q«peratnly need the followings

le orystalline trypsin
2 pure ridbonuclease
3e pure desoxynuslease
4., descxynuclelc acid

VYe have run some experiments, the results of which are
not a8 yet ready for broadcast. Briefly, we have found that our
active primiple is inactivated by both desoxynusclease and ribo-
macleases Now, the two ensyms preparati ng we have cbtalned are
extromsly goods We 414 not obraln encugh of the ribonucloase to
make more than two runs. You can well imagine the implicatioms:
of thils finding should it be poesible to exhaustively oconfirm them.

1 can well imagine the possibility that you may not have
all of the things I ask for, but whatever you can send you know
will bs deeply appreciated, amd if you can give me advice as to
how to gat any of the others, again you will receive our heoartfelt
thanks.

%hat is the best way toc maintain the activity of both
desoxynuclease and ribonuclease, and what is ths simplest method of
checking on the aotivitles of the enzyme solutions we are using?

o change the subd jJect, we obialned s ams 5-methyl tryptophane
from Mre Tainter. When are your results aoming out on this material?
Obvioualy, it 1s necessary for us to obtain information as to the
agoncentration range, etc., bofore we embark om a tests Our major
purpose,4s you know, is to see whather it stops enzymatic adaptation.
If it does, we will say hurraye.

Give my best regards to your lowly wife and =ay hello to
Miohael for mse I should, in oclosing, like to note that Willard



stil]l remambers and repeats 8ome of the leotures you gave him

on the oytogene, whiochyyon can guess, 1 & little annoying at times,
I am asgming you are the one who did ity and I think my assumption
is oorreote Wnen I get to see Michael next summer, I will give him
a fow leotures alaos

One furthor note of intorest, There is going to be a
symposium in Cold Spring Harbor on nuoleic aold and nuoleoproteins,
Your name is on the 1ist of partioipants which should make you very
happye I saw Demerea in Yashington recently in which we disoussed
the nature of the progrem and the probable date, whioh will be sarly
in June.

Cordially yours,

Se Spiegelman

ss/b



